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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a public meeting on
Tuesday,
June 1%, 1999 at 7:30 p.m. in the Municipal Council Chambers.

The purpose of this public meeting was to meet with the people affected by
the building of the Riverside Community Dyke and the various impacts of
the 10% requirement of the construction costs on the community.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council Members present: Barry Fraese, Leo Kornelson, Sieg Neumann,
Also present were Mr. Jim MacLean, Water Resources Branch

Mr. Grant MacAulay, C.A.O., R. M. of Morris.

There were 28 people present for this meeting.

Mr. Grant MacAulay then gave a presentation as to the borrowing
requirements for this community dyke project and the taxation impacts of
the communities share of same. Currently the project is to cost
approximately $1,000,000.00 and the community is required to borrow the
amount of $100,000.00 towards the construction of this dyke.

Mr. Jim MacLean then spoke on what the Province was working at
regarding the community dykes. He indicating that for the houses that
need to be bought out, the Province is looking into conducting these buyouts
through a different program and thereby, they would not be an expense on
the Community Dyke Program. This issue is now before the Minister of
Government Services and it is hoped that a decision will be reached on this
matter shortly.

Mr. Kerry Eidse had presented a letter of objection to Council and he then
proceeded to read his letter. Amongst other comments, he indicated that
there should be an area inside the Riverside Community Dyke that would
allow for future development and that there should be a road system
established out of the community whereby in times of high water, the
community would still be able to get out and would not be cut off.

Reeve Herm Martens then read a letter of objection received from

Mr. AB. Eidse.

Mr. Jim MacLean then responded to the letter stating that land purchases
are to be done at market value. The issues of drainage, etc. will be
determined with the final design of the dyke. He stated that the dyke
location presented was finalized with the assistance of the Riverside
Steering Committee.

Mr. Harold Klassen stated that the changes to the plans were not verified by
the Steering Committee. With this design there are many road openings to
close in times of high water and he questioned who would do the closures
and if they would have time to undertake all of the closures needed. He
mentioned that the dyke is not high enough to provide proper protection.

Mr. Kerry Eidse said that the Morris River should be relocated to allow the
dyke construction to be built further west and allow for better protection to
the community and allow all houses to be protected.

Mr. Levi Kornelson requested what the Municipality would do if there were
no dyke and is the Municipality supportive of the project. Council indicated
that they were supportive of flood protecting the community and what and
how is a matter that the community must work out.
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Mr. Garty Kroeker questioned that as he is now outside the dyke on the
south side, where would he be able to drive when the flood comes the north
end of his road is part of the Riverside Dyke. He also asked about the
maintenance of the dykes.

Mr. MacLean indicated that the elevation of the road was to be at 1997
water level and there was some question as to this elevation being enough.
Mr. MacLean also stated that the Municipality would be responsible for the
mowing and the Province would look after all else. The dykes are seeded

with alfalfa and would be hayed and generally speaking there is usually a
market for hay property.

Mr. Arthur Dueck indicated that he has a trailer in Riverside that would be
inside the new dyke. However, if the taxes are too high, then he plans to
move the trailer out and not everyone has such an option available to them.

There are 10 homeowners and 2 businesses present at the meeting that
would be inside the new dyke.

Mr. Gil Cornleson stated that to move the house would cost the same as
staying and paying taxes to borrow for the dyke.

Mr. Levi Komnelson felt that the house purchase part of the dyke costs
should not be part of this cost and should be removed for same.

Councillor Barry Fraese responded that the buy-out proposal came to the
discussion stage only within the last 2 weeks.

Mr. Wayne Penner wanted to know if the trees on his property are staying or
if some of them must be moved.

Mr. Ron Barkman responded that the design of the dyke was such that his
trees would not be moving.

Mr. Ron Barkman advised the meeting that in all time of this Steering
Committee process, no one came to him giving any suggestions. The first
proposal done had a very wrong cost estimate. The new engineers (ACRES)
have worked on the project but there has been great delays in the project.
For Mr. Garry Kroeker being outside of the dyke, that decision was his own.
For the new design for the dyke, he blamed the Provincial Representative
for redesigning of the dyke proposal. The roads must be raised so that very
little dirt is needed to road closures. The Steering Committee has worked
very hard to make a viable proposal. The dyke structure would required
approximately 25 acres of land.

It was mentioned that for people to go on their own to flood proof their
property, the application deadline is September 1, 1999.

Mr. Lorne Kornelson stated that a dyke is needed and we should go ahead.

Mr. Brian Friesen indicated that he is willing to pay additional taxes for this
protection.

Mr. Arthur Dueck said that additional pressure on the Provincial
government needs to be done to decide on this house buy-out issue.
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From a general show of hands, those in attendance wants the community of
Riverside to stay. For the homeowners, inside the dyke, there were 6 that
voted in favour of the dyke.

If the Province were to conduct the house buy-outs through a different
program, there were 7 of 9 homeowners voting in favour of dyke.

Mr. Kerry Eidse stated that a meeting should be set up with the Minister of
Government Services to try to obtain answers to many questions that were
asked without answers.

Mrs. Luella Friesen indicated that those inside the dyke do not qualify for
any other programs. So once the dyke is decided upon, the option to move
out under the flood protection program has been eliminated.

Mr. Kerry Eidse asked if the R. M. of Morris would pay some money into
the dyke projects to have a larger Riverside dyke.

It was mentioned that all the people (homeowners) inside the dyke should
be contacted to get their responses.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:30 p.m.
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Municipal Administrator.





